OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 30 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 2153 without my signature.

This bill requires local schools to provide annual in-service training on available
community and school site resources for lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer
(LGBTQ) students to teachers and supporting staff of grades 7-12 students.

I signed AB 827 (O’Donnell) in 2015, which required the Department of Education, as
part of its compliance monitoring, to assess whether local schools have provided
information to certificated staff serving of grades 7-12 on school site and community
resources for LGBTQ students. Current law also requires the Department to monitor local
schools to ensure the adoptions of policies prohibiting discrimination, harassment,
intimidation, and bullying on the basis of sexual orientation, gender, gender identity, or
gender expression.

If local schools find that more training or resources on this topic is needed, they have the
flexibility to use their resources as they see best.

Sincerely,

Edmund G.
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